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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 30, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM.  Present were Selectwoman Bik, Selectmen Chamberland, Haughey, Marchand and Wozniak; Town Administrator Keyes; and Attorney Costello – Town Counsel.  
Chairman Wozniak said this is regarding a house move and will be an informational meeting.  He said it would not be a questions and answers format; the department heads would make a presentation.  

Attorney Costello said this meeting is regarding the removal of a house from one location to another on November 7, 2012 with a rain date of November 8 and 9, 2012.  He said after extensive litigation, the Appeals Court upheld the Superior Court’s order to remove the house.  He has been in contact with the owner.  He said the removal of the house to the alternate site meets all applicable codes.  He said the Conservation Commission did initially deny the move based on their concerns and the applicant appealed to the Dept. of Environmental Protection (DEP), which authorized the move.  
He confirmed that the latest rendition of the plans meets all the building and zoning requirements.   He said the Conservation Commission did address the modification of the plans and said there was a minor deviation.  He said with the assent of the Building Inspector it would comport with the DEP’s requirement.  He said the Town’s primary concern is that public safety is maintained.  He said the owner is required to contact utility providers.    
Police Chief Atstupenas – He said the Police Department’s role is to provide officers that day.  He has 3 scheduled and possibly 4.  He will have an officer at the back end of the move, the front end of the move and also to make sure traffic does not go down Cotter Avenue during the move.  He said that cars parked on the side of the road should be moved because it is big house, trees will need to be trimmed and to contact him with any concerns.  
He said the homeowner is paying for the officers.

Fire Chief Sweeney – He said the Fire Department’s role is to ensure that fire trucks and ambulances would be available to the residents on Edgewater Drive and the surrounding area.  He said one of his concerns was passing Champlain Avenue because of the inaccessibility near the far end of Edgewater Drive.  He said Edgewater Drive can be accessed through Farm Street.  He said they would open the gates, remove the boulders on the morning of the move and station a front line pumper with ambulance equipment and two paramedics during the duration of the move.  He said this would be paid by the homeowner.
Karen Albright – COA Director – She said the role of the Senior Center during that move would be to provide seniors and the disabled any need for transportation to the Senior Center.  She said the Senior Center can be used if there is a power outage during the move.  
Larry Weber – Tree Warden – He is concerned about obstructions.  He told the homeowner he would need to have a tree crew and a bucket crew.  He said the cost would be paid by the homeowner.

Jim Plasse – Conservation Commission – He said all issues have been solved.  He said the foundation was modified but they checked with the DEP and they could put in concrete tubes.  He said as far as they are concerned that would not interfere with the move.  
Stuart LeClaire - Code Enforcement Officer – He said the inspectional services were resolved and he will be present on the day of the move.

Bill Walsh - Municipal Inspector – He said they were good.

Chairman Wozniak said if anyone has questions to contact the department heads that spoke today.

The meeting adjourned at 6:18 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Milliken 


